
SB 5188-S2 - DIGEST
(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Finds that licensed wildlife rehabilitators often work
closely with local law enforcement, animal control officers,
wildlife enforcement officers, and wildlife biologists at the
state and federal levels to aid in the safe capture, testing
for disease, medical treatment, rehabilitation, and release of
wildlife. The state recognizes the critical role licensed
wildlife rehabilitators play in capturing and caring for the
sick, injured, and orphaned wildlife of Washington state.

Requires the director to establish a wildlife
rehabilitation program to help support the critical role
licensed wildlife rehabilitators play in protecting the public
by capturing, testing for disease, and caring for sick,
injured, and orphaned wildlife in Washington state. The
director shall contract for wildlife rehabilitation services
with up to four people in each of the department's six
administrative regions. Applicants may submit only one request
every two years and must reside in the administrative region
for which they have applied. The contracts must be for a term
of two years.

Provides that, in order to receive funding, the wildlife
rehabilitator must: (1) Be properly licensed in wildlife
rehabilitation under state and federal law; and

(2) Furnish information concerning his or her identity,
including fingerprints for submission to the Washington state
patrol to include a national criminal background check.

Provides that the department must require that
contractors submit detailed reports accounting for all
expenditures of state funds. The reports must be submitted to
the department on a quarterly basis. The department may
require the contractor to submit to an inspection of the
rehabilitation facility to ensure compliance with department
rules governing wildlife rehabilitation.

Requires the department to develop a process for renewing
wildlife rehabilitation licenses. All wildlife rehabilitation
licenses issued by the department prior to January 1, 2006,
must be renewed by January 1, 2010. The department may adopt
rules as necessary to implement this provision.


